

Rogers Park Community Council Minutes
December 11, 2017
Rogers Park Elementary School Library

Board Members Present:

Marilyn Pillifant-President

Clare Boersema – Vice President

Debra Croghan – Secretary/Treasure

Bob Churchill – FCC Representative (absent)

1. Quorum: A quorum was present. Agenda motion was approved to move items on the agenda.
2. Community council Business: A. minutes from November meeting were approved. B. Clare gave treasurer's report, the balance remains at 208.00.
3. Assembly & Legislative reports: Dick Traini reminded the group that RPCC has \$75 from the FCC to use towards anything for our council that would be beneficial. Felix Rivera spoke about the new Loussac Library hours, budget report including how the \$500,000 has 3 parts of dividing the monies for the homeless issues. Berta Gardner directed residents to go to her website for newsletter.
4. Presentation, Action Items and Discussions: A. Dowl engineer Steve Noble lead and revealed the process in which Dowl is going to be constructing a new study regarding traffic congestion in midtown. He is open to public comments and believes there are opportunities for Dowl to work with each community council to gather suggestion and concerns from the neighborhoods. B. Tim Potter who also works with Dowl spoke about ADU's. He gave his opinion as to why he is in favor of ADU's and why he is looking at changing codes and wanting to induce new ordinances for the property owners. There was much discussion with attendees, most who were against ADU's. There is a meeting with planning and zoning on the 18th @ 3:30 for discussion and answer & questions. C. Linda Chase gave report for the Neighborhood Crime & Safety committee. She reiterate that 'take back our community' is their ultimate goal and they have been active in gathering information regarding ideas on how to do that. There will be a 'use it or lose it' event on January 7th 2-4pm @ Chester

Creek Park. The main purpose is for neighbors to have an open space event where they get to meet each other. Linda thanked the assembly for their efforts on the crime/safety and homeless committees. She also encouraged residents to light up their homes with outside lights.

5. Marilyn Pillifant gave a report on the Steam set back changes under Title 21 changes.

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 – moved by Pete Mjos and seconded by Clare Boersema.